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Medical Director’s Report
NH&MRC Workshop June 7, 2011



Background
Aim of the workshop publicly was to “ensure the NH&MRC were made aware of any research and other evidence which could be used to update their previous Public Statement”.  Privately it was described as a “consciousness raising exercise” to me by John McCallum, particularly for the health bureaucrats who were attending.  He also referred to the need to “diffuse local tensions” and “engage with all stakeholders”.

Attendees
Representatives from the following:
· Affected residents (NSW, VIC & SA)
· Advocacy organization (WF – PRM, KR & SEL)
· Health Bureaucrats (State & Federal) and EPA & ? Planning
· Chief Medical Officer (only from Vic – Dr John Carnie)
· Principal Scientific Officer from SA Health – Dr Monika Nitschke
· Workcover Senior Inspector (NSW)
· Wind industry lobby group (CEC – Russell Marsh)
· Wind developers (Suzlon, Origin, Infigen & ?others)
· Reps from the Climate Change & Health care Alliance
· Academics eg Professor Chapman, Geza Benke (Epidemiologist from Monash), Associate Professor David Pierce, 
· Acousticians (industry, independent & academic)

Format  of morning session (presentations are available via the NHMRC website)
Professor Geoff Leventhall via Skype UK
· Attributes all symptoms to stress from audible noise and other issues – eg don’t like turbines, (but no primary evidence to support this which has involved medical clinicians in the studies)
· Critical of current leading researchers in the field who are highlighting the effect of low frequency noise and infrasound (eg Alec Salt), but not convincing in those criticisms
· Extremely unprofessional and misleading comments about Dr Nina Pierpont’s work for much of his presentation (seemed to be the major focus)
· No primary research of his own, and admitted there are no measurements of ILFN from inside affected people’s bedrooms

Professor Mariana Alves-Pereira via Skype Portugal
· Extremely professional presentation – summary of results from 30 years of studying ILFN and its effects on a group of pilots and airline technicians, which included much objective medical and diagnostic data including tissue pathology, radiology (heart echocardiograms & CTs) and clinical records
· Team of researchers including a forensic pathologist (Medical Clinician)
· Concerning effects observed on tissues via electron microscopy – specifically disorders of collagen overgrowth and 
· malignant tumours observed in the sole autopsy case they had available
· discussed case study of individuals in a family exposed to ILFN in their home from wind turbines, ILFN measured by independent noise consultants
· definite evidence of tissue changes on heart tissue via echocardiogram (thickening of pericardial tissue) in this family
· additional animal data from tissue collected from the horses on the property, confirming that the collagen changes are also present in animals
· expressed her concern about these effects, and the need for further study which includes measurement of ILFN in homes of residents adjacent to wind developments and objective measurement of pathology

Dr Bob Thorne
· outlined challenges of measuring noise emissions from wind turbines 
· need for research because of unknowns and extent and severity of the problems
· emphasized that people are describing symptoms consistently across different developments, and that there is extensive peer reviewed research which documents that these problems from audible noise alone do adversely affect health

Professor Simon Chapman
· continued his assertions that “money is the antidote” to people becoming ill from wind turbines (but no evidence for this assertion was presented)
· discussed some of the available literature dealing with psychosocial aspects of new technologies, but unfortunately was not objective in his discussions of that literature and  cherrypicked that which would support his views…

Panel of affected residents (all living more than 2km away from the nearest turbine)
1. Mr Donald Thomas, from Waubra
2. Mr David Page, from Capital
3. Ms Berni Janssen, from Waubra


SMALL GROUP WORKSHOP (afternoon session)

Divided up into groups with representatives from each of the groups represented – a difficult challenge for all, but the affected residents did a sterling job in quietly but firmly putting their perspectives forward within each group. 

Questions addressed included what gaps in evidence and research were present, and how the “Rapid Review / Public Statement” would need to change.  It became evident to all (except perhaps the wind developers) that there was a desperate lack of good evidence and urgent need for good research.




OTHER COMMENTS/OBSERVATIONS

· Very useful networking & some relationship building where that was possible, eg between Workcover, Waubra Foundation and Bob Thorne 
· Observed bullying and intimidatory behaviour by representatives from the wind industry towards the CEO of the NH&MRC and the workshop Convenor (Professors Anderson & McCallum)
· Intimidatory behaviour particularly on the part of one wind developer towards the Workcover representative until that developer realized which organization Robert Wilkie was from, after which he was “wanting to work with” Robbie.  This was after Robbie had mentioned the parallels with the asbestos industry and denials about ill health of workers quite forcefully!!
· Potentially defamatory remarks yet again from the Vestas employee


OTHER FOLLOWUP
· Professor Alves Pereira keen to help us in whatever way she can – am getting her to forward their monitoring protocols to me and to Workcover Inspector for use with the monitoring program Workcover are designing; and distribution to GP’s and specialists involved in the care of affected residents.  
· Professor McCallum disclosed to me he was very unimpressed both with Professor Chapman’s presentation, and his subsequent extensive media interviews in the following 48 hours, particularly those where he was quoted as saying there was no need for research as it would “hold up wind development”
· Professor McCallum was also unimpressed with Professor Leventhall’s presentation, & thought Bob Thorne & Mariana Alves Pereira were pertinent, clear & very well presented.

OVERALL IMPRESSIONS

· NH&MRC are aware there is an emerging health problem, and were aware of this prior to the workshop
· NH&MRC now much more aware of “who’s who in the zoo” especially with respect to the wind developers (ongoing denial of any problems), and Professor Simon Chapman & the Climate Change Health Care Alliance, 
· NH&MRC now very aware of how their previous publications have been used and abused by developers and pro wind bureaucrats and politicians, and “green groups” and are more aware of the need for a clear statement second time around
· NH&MRC are now aware that Slater & Gordon are expressing interest in helping the Waubra Foundation with our work


FOR MORE INFORMATION, go to

NH&MRC website  www.nhmrc.gov.au

www.windturbinesyndrome.com website – recent posting gives links to the relevant sites
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